
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advent is coming: 

We are leading up to a very special season in our Church's calendar - Advent. 
Advent begins on December 1st and is a time of hope, anticipation, joy, love 
and blessings for our Church. Around our school you will start to see many 
symbols of Advent, that you may like to carry on in your house too. The 
symbols of Advent are a great visual reminder for us all of the importance of 
this season for the Church and the important things these symbols represent 
in our lives ( for example; love, hope, joy, peace) 

 

I was at a meeting last week and Fr John Frauenfelder, the Chaplin at the 
Catholic Schools Office, spoke to us about Advent. He left us with some words 
that really resonated with me. During the Christmas period our lives become 
so busy that sometimes we stray from the true meaning of Christmas and it 
becomes more about the commercial side, rather than being guided by our 
faith.  

So Fr John gave us some advice that I’d like to share with you in the lead up to 
Christmas... 

Pray always 

Pray ALL ways 

So with our students over the next few days we will be praying in so many 
different ways (singing hymns, soul journaling, meditating, visiting the Church, 
responding to Scripture, creating artworks) and hopefully, during this busy 
Christmas period, you too can find a moment to be still and pray always in all 
ways. 

 

Next week we invite you all to our Monday morning assembly, when we will 
start to light the candles on our Advent wreath. 

 

Message from Phil: Phil has asked me to pass on his thanks to all the well 
wishes, prayers and thoughts over the past few weeks. He has his operation 
last Monday, which went well, according to the surgeons and is now on the 
road to recovery.  

COMING EVENTS  

NOVEMBER 

Wed 27 Yr 5 School Captain 

Speeches 

Thurs 28 Yr 5 Sports Captain 

Speeches 

Fri 29 Year 6 Graduation Liturgy 

10am 

Fri 29 “Thank you afternoon 

Tea” for all parent and friend 

‘helpers’ 2.30pm 

DECEMBER 

Mon 2 MIA Parent Info Session 

6.30pm 

Thurs 5 Choir & Yr 1 performing 

at Westfield 

Wed 4 Swimming Carnival 

Fri 13 Community Christmas 

Palooza 

Tues 17 Stage 3 Beach Safety 

Day 

Wed 18 Last Day Term 4 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘CALENDAR - FOR POSSIBLE 

CHANGES TO DATES  
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Year 5 Leadership program: This is a very exciting week for our Year 5 students as they apply for leadership roles for 
2020. On Wednesday we will hear speeches from the students applying for school captain and on Thursday we will 
hear from the students applying for sports captains. We have a great leadership program, whereby all students are 
part of a leadership team - Environment, ICLT, Mercy/Liturgy, Creative Arts, Library or Sports Leaders. We will        
announce our 2020 Leaders to the school community in the Week 9 newsletter. 

 

Special Invitation for all Parents: I am pleased to invite all Parents and Friends to a special Thank You Afternoon Tea 
on Friday 29 November 2.15pm. At this Thank You Afternoon Tea, there will be more than a slice of cake and coffee; 
Many of our classes have helped to put this afternoon together and we will have a special hand-made gift for each 
helper and you will be served by our beautiful students. We hope to see you 29/11/18 @ 2.15pm in the COLA. From 
all the staff and students at OLD. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compass: It is essential that all parents have access to and are using Compass, either via the phone app or website. If 
families are not regularly using this app in 2020, crucial information may be missed as this will be a great source of 
school information.   

Here are a few things that have commenced with Compass that you will need to interact with: 

• Parents must enter their child’s full day absence and the reason for the absence (if you do this directly to      
Compass you do not need to email or ring the school). 

• Parents must sign their child into the kiosk at the front office if they are late to school (after the 8.45am bell) 

• Push notifications will be trialled the next two weeks to update families of events and reminders relating to their 
grade or whole school events (this will become regular in 2020 for all notifications). 

• School newsletters are posted on Compass for a week (but remain on the school website long term) 
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Parent Information Session: The MAI assessment: Monday 2nd December; 6-7pm, I will be holding an information 

session to explain the MAI assessment. The MAI (Mathematical Assessment Instrument) is a one-on-one assessment 

that ALL children will participate in on the first day of the 2020 school year (as they have done so for the past 7 

years). During this session I will be explain the purpose of this assessment; what kind of data it provides teachers and 

the school; what the assessment is teaching us about your children; how teachers use the data and I will be showing 

some examples of the questions. This is a very important assessment as it does not inform us of how fast your child 

can recite Mathematical facts, such as their times tables, but what strategies they use to problem solve. Please email 

the school if you will be attending this information session. 
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Friday 13th December: Christmas celebrations and fundraising for the drought: Our Year 6 Creative Arts and Mercy Leaders 

have created an initiative that on Friday 13th December all students will be able to wear a ‘touch’ of Christmas with their sports 

uniforms (Remember this is the day of our P&F Christmas evening celebrations). Everyone is also asked to donate a gold coin 

that will be donated to St Joseph’s Primary School in Wee Waa. Please see below for some information about the cause we are 

supporting and Christmas ideas from our Year 6 leaders. 
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Year 6 Parish Mass    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Year 6 students, and others in our Parish, celebrated a special mass on Sunday with Bishop Anthony 
Randazzo blessing them and sharing a special message: even though you may be moving onto new schools, 
you will always be a treasured member of this Parish!!! 
 
All are welcome to our Graduation Liturgy at 10am this coming Friday to celebrate our wonderful OLD Year 
6 class. 
 
 
HAPPY WELLBEING WEEK!  
Wellbeing plays an integral role in the happiness and success of our school community. It is a week to step 
back and…. Breathe. We encourage the children, teachers and parents to take the time to slow down and 
refresh. With only a few more weeks of term, it is important we all take care of our physical, emotional, 
spiritual and mental health. This week not only will your children celebrate no homework, we will also en-
joy a special board game and movie afternoon this week. Your child is welcome to bring in a board game of 
their choice this week to contribute to the fun afternoon!  
 
 
OLD Christmas Palooza! – FREE! 
We welcome our school community, family & friends to our FREE Christmas Palooza! The evening will fea-

ture Christmas carols, Christmas movies, popcorn, fairy floss, slushies, sausage sizzle and crafts…. All for 

free! Our students from Kindergarten, Year 1 & 2, Year 3 & 4, Year 5 & 6 will all sing carols for our commu-

nity. We will also have the opportunity to listen to our fabulous choir and band. We look forward to what 

will be an amazing evening to unite our school community. Thank you to the P&F who are hosting this 

Christmas Palooza! 
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Vinnies Christmas Appeal 
 
This term, as part of our Social Justice Outreach, we are taking 
part in the Vinnies Christmas Appeal.  
 
With 2.9 million people currently living below the poverty line in 
Australia, including over half a million children, our school     
community’s support allows the St Vincent de Paul Society to provide more than immediate help, it provides      
something much more valuable – the opportunity for a better life. This term we are aiming to make a difference to 
people’s lives by collating Christmas hampers which will be presented to Vinnies to distribute to families in need.  
 
Yr 6 have visited your child’s classroom to explain the purpose of creating hampers, how they will be collated and 
where they will be distributed. Each student in the class has been invited to select one item to contribute to the 
hamper. Their selections have been drawn at random and we kindly ask parents, if you are able to, to purchase the 
item and send it to your child’s classroom. Teachers will be given sturdy boxes to put the hampers together and   
students will be asked to make a class Christmas card for the family that receives the hamper for Christmas. Some 
classes may end up making 2 or 3 hampers, depending on the class size and the contributions received. Your family 
may like to donate more than one item. Please check with your child’s teacher as to what items have not been     
allocated or purchase double the item(s) your child has been allocated. 
Families may also feel that they would like to do something more for a needy family this Christmas. The purchase 
and donation of a gift card (of any value) for a supermarket (Coles, Woolworths, etc.) or a variety store (K-Mart,   
Target, etc.) can be dropped off at the School Office at any time up to 10th December. These will be presented to  
Vinnies to distribute separately to the hampers.  
 
Parents are encouraged to contact your child’s class teacher OR Mr Joe Martin if you would like to assist packing and 
wrapping the hamper in Christmas wrapping on MONDAY 9TH December (Week 9).  
 
All the hampers will be presented to a representative from St Vincent de Paul at our whole school assembly on 
Wednesday 11th December at 8.45am. Parents are very welcome to join us at the assembly.  
 
Thank you for spreading the Christmas Spirit! 
 
 
 
Parish News:  
 
Christmas Card Community Outreach Invitation! 
 
Every year as part of our outreach, the parish delivers Christmas cards to (hopefully) every household in the parish. 
This year the parish would like to invite the families of Our Lady of Dolours Primary School to be involved in this   
outreach too. The process would involve families taking a bunch of cards and crossing the name of the street they 
deliver to off a list.  
 
As we approach the season of Advent, this is a wonderful opportunity to spread the Christmas spirit and teach our 
children about reaching out and including others (as well as having fun getting some Advent exercise!) 
If this is something you would like to be involved in, please contact Bernadette.Ho@bbcatholic.org.au for further 
information.  
 
Community Dinners - Every Saturday evening at 6:30pm!  
A reminder that Our Lady of Dolours Catholic parish (run by volunteers) welcomes you ALL to come along to for a 
free community dinner in a relaxed family-friendly environment. Contact Bernadette.Ho@bbcatholic.org.au for    
further information.  
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Year 6 Graduation Liturgy – This Friday at 10am 

We would like to invite the whole school community to come and join us to celebrate the Graduation of our 2019 Year 6 stu-

dents.  Everyone is welcome to this wonderful ceremony where the students will receive their Graduation Certificates and Can-

dle.   

The Year 6 students have been very involved in preparing this Liturgy as well.  They have written the Prayers of the Faithful, cho-

sen the readings and will participate in the parts of the liturgy.  Year 1 students are also a part of the Entrance Procession. 

This invitation is for the whole community to join us at 10 am in the church.    

 

 

Year 6 



 

 

                   
 
 

 

SPORT—Swimming Carnival 



 

 

                   
 
 

 

SPORT—Swimming Carnival 
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 SPORT—Swimming Carnival 



 

 

                   
 
 

 

ALL families are invited to this FREE event which is being hosted by the O.L.D. P&F.  The event will start 
with the children performing carols (which they are already practicing for) followed by movies, food and 
Christmas activities!  We look forward to seeing you all there! 

COMMUNITY 
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Explore life, faith & meaning. 
Dear parents, caregivers and friends of Our Lady of Dolours Primary School community, 
Everyone has questions.  
We believe that everyone should have the opportunity to explore life and the Christian faith.To ask ques-
tions, and share their point of view in an open, friendly environment. 
What is Alpha? 
Alpha is not so much a course, but an EXPERIENCE! Gathering once a week over an eight week period, each 
Alpha experience brings together people from every walk of life. The format of Alpha is always the same. 
We begin each Alpha gathering by sharing a meal, we watch a video, and then have a small group discus-
sion. Over 29 million people across the globe have done Alpha. 
Who is Alpha for? 
Alpha is for everyone and anyone. The beauty of Alpha is that there are no questions that are too hostile, 
too silly or too simple. Alpha has no prerequisites whatsoever. We come together with one another as we 
are, free to be ourselves. 
At Alpha, people hear the Gospel in a fresh way, they often encounter Jesus, experience the Holy Spirit and 
are welcomed into an experience of Christian community like no other. Alpha is the best first step for peo-
ple who have been away from the Church or who have had little or no experience of the Christian faith. It is 
also for those who want to go deeper and discover more about who Jesus is. 
Come to the first Alpha, and then decide if you want to continue at further Alpha sessions. There’s no pres-
sure to continue. 
Upcoming 2020  Alpha experiences include: 
Monday lunchtime Alpha 1-3pm 
This Alpha runs on Monday’s starting on 17th February 2020 for eight weeks in the parish meeting rooms 
(Corner of Kirk & Archer Streets) 
Monday evening Alpha 7-9pm 
This Alpha runs on Monday’s evenings starting on 17th February 2020 for eight weeks in the parish meeting 
rooms (Corner of Kirk & Archer Streets). 
For more details or to RSVP please email chatswoodalpha@bbcatholic.org.au or phone 9410 9000. 
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School Travel  
Stay up to date with Opal and      

ticketing changes for school travel  

2020 school travel applications now 
open  

To assist with any enquiries you may receive regarding student travel applications, we have provided some  information below. 

Applications for student travel in 2020 opened on Friday, 11 October 2019. 

Students progressing to year 3 and year 7 no longer need to re-apply if they: 

• are continuing at the same school 

• are residing at the same address 

have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 

Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their entitlement. If they do not meet 

the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a notification advising 

them to re-apply. 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/

updateDetails 

Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2019 to ensure student entitlements are updated and their current enti-

tlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after 31 December 2019, the system will automatically cancel an 

entitlement/card and a new one will need to be issued. 

Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive their card at their 

nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2020. 
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